
[image: image4.png]


            GREEN ROOM
NEWSLETTER

Issue 23









January 2010
Edited by Alexandra Grist yayaalabama@yahoo.com 
Happy New Year to all our members!!

Hope you all had a fantastic Christmas break and are now well and truly back into the swing of things ready for 2010.  
Back in November 2009 after our highly successful run of Godspell (selling 483 tickets and profiting a massive £2,229!!!), we had an intimate and very positive AGM.  I am delighted to say that we have three new committee members to welcome: Lynn Short (welcome back!), Laura Clark and Victoria Heming.  I would like to thank them for jumping onto the team and hope that they get as much out of STCo as the current members of the committee do.  Unfortunately John Morrison has had to step down from the committee to pursue other writing commitments – he has been an invaluable member of the team and will be sorely missed by the all of us... we wish you all the best John x 
Thanks to Jamie for re-organising our website, we now have a completely new site with a great new format.  Take a look in the ‘related links’ page as we now have our very own shop!!  Grabbing a T-shirt or sweatshirt is a great way to support us – I’m currently looking for one in maternity / small hippo size!
http://stagtheatrecompany.weebly.com
2009 certainly kept us busy and it was a wonderful honour for STCo to have been part of the re-opening of the Stag Theatre, look out for anniversary information below.  Also, our lovely new committee member Laura has written an excellent account of what it was like to be part of our October production, her piece is at the end of this newsletter.
So... we have a momentous year in front of us and I for one am very excited!  So without further ado... here’s what’s coming up in 2010!!
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13th – 16th October

The Stag Theatre Sevenoaks

Auditions February 14th
Weald Village Hall 2pm – 5pm
Director

Chris Howland

Musical Director
David Grubb
Chris Says:

Little Shop of Horrors is not intended for a large cast and therefore, I plan to have 10 actors playing the scripted characters. Rough details are below. All actors must be able to hold a line and be a confident singer, each actor has solo lines to sing, radio mics will be used throughout, but there must be a good balance. 

Lines may be swapped from one character to another.  So nothing is as given!

THE CHARACTERS:
Chiffon

age 20 – 40, must be able to blend with Crystal and Ronnette
Crystal

age 20 – 40, must be able to blend with Chiffon and Ronnette
Ronnette

age 20 – 40, must be able to blend with Crystal and Chiffon

Mushnik

age 40 plus
Audrey

age 20 – 30
Seymour

age 20 – 30
Wino #2, Orin, Snip






age 30 plus
Wino #3, Bernstein, Customer, Interviewer, Martin

age 20 – 40
Bag Lady, Nurse (not spoken), Customer, Luce

age 30 plus
Audrey II, Wino #1






any age
Sung audition piece must be one of the below:-

Downtown





Dentist

Feed Me





Grow For Me

Little Shop of Horrors



Mushnik & Son

Somewhere That’s Green


Suddenly Seymour

But does not have to be gender specific!  If you are interested in auditioning then contact Chris on: 07515 270301 or chowland@ymail.com
 “THE REGINA MONOLOGUES” Directed by Sandra Barfield
SEVENOAKS SUMMER FESTIVAL

June 18TH & 19TH THE STUDIO, STAG THEATRE

AUDITION NOTICE!!

Sandra says:

AUDITIONS will be held Sunday 28th February in the morning 11am.  Venue TBC.
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The Regina Monologues by Rebecca Russell and Jenny Wafer is a very modern take on the wives of Henry VIII.  How six woman look at the absent figure of Henry detailing his descent from virile Adonis to overweight sulky bore.  Women of all ages needed from teenage to older.  Please be aware that there is use of strong language.
If you are interested and want a copy of the script please contact Sandra on:

07973 657311 or sandrabarfield@btinternet.com
EVER FELT LIKE MURDERING SOMEONE?  NOW’S YOUR CHANCE!
April Saturday 10th & Sunday 11th 
Following our extremely successful murder mystery evening last year, we’re planning another one.  We raised over £800 on that occasion and would hope to better that profit by running it for two nights in April.  BUT it all depends on YOU.  We need actors/actresses to take part in what would be a custom written play (about 20 minutes long so not too much to learn) and then to be able to face questions from the public as whatever character you’re portraying (don’t worry you’ll be provided with lots of background information).  It really is great fun and not too much of a commitment as we’d only need about half a dozen rehearsals
If this sounds like something that would interest you or for more details please email me as soon as possible at yvettewalters@yahoo.co.uk.  Don’t miss this chance to have a great time while raising more money for our future success.
My Reflections on Godspell, by Laura Clark...aka Props Mistress Extrodinaire!
The very first time Godpsell came into my radar was whilst on holiday in Greece, when Jamie Thomas (the Director) tried to explain the concept to me over dinner. I subsequently read the script and I must say that I was none the wiser.  Even as I overheard Bizz Portlock do a multitude of weird and wonderful accents in her audition, I wondered what on earth was about to be produced.

The show started for me at the ‘meet and greet’ BBQ, where it seemed that I wasn’t alone in my bewilderment at the storyline. The actors were in an equal state of confusion. My initial responsibility was the props for which Jamie had given me a list of 20-30 items including a lampshade, a Frisbee, feather boas and puppets - I couldn’t see where any of them appeared in the script.

The rehearsals passed in a blur; a montage of laughter, tears, discord and harmony. Before we knew it, the first night was upon us. Backstage there was a great buzz of excitement. Haribo, jelly babies and celebrations all demolished in seconds; home made good-luck cards scattered around the dressing room. An array of crazy, multi-coloured eye makeup; an eclectic, bizarre mix of outfits, from Tutus to flowery dungarees and let’s not forget Nichola Ross’ sparkles that got sprayed on anyone and everyone who entered the dressing room. The tension was rising; you could literally hear the cast holding their breath as Matt Friett threw the wand up in the air – will it work...won’t it?

My favourite moments would have to be the puppet show; the Parable of the Sower & the Seeds; watching the balcony singers shake with laughter at Rob’s Jamaican / Welsh / Irish accent, and finally dancing up on the balcony on the packed last night to ‘We Beseech Thee.’

What a show! As a bit of a cynic, it still strikes me as a rather wacky portrayal of some of the bible stories; however what became clear throughout the whole experience was how the show draws people together. Stephen Schwartz highlighted that the most important element of Godspell was the formation of a community – an element that was certainly achieved by everyone involved in the production.
Laura

NEWS FROM THE STAG THEATRE / FRIENDS OF STAG
Gala evening and Fundraising 24 hour marathon!

February 5th and 6th will be a weekend filled with entertainment organized by Friends of Stag and the Stag Theatre to raise much needed funds…

Tickets and information are available now on 01732 450175

Look out for fundraising quiz information on the FOS website…  http://beehive.courier.co.uk/fos
Contact Details:
Our totally new website
http://stagtheatrecompany.weebly.com/
Sandra Barfield:

Tel:
07973 657311

Artistic Director

Email:
sandrabarfield@btinternet.com
Alexandra Grist
           
Tel:
07841 431170  (m) or 01732 883645 (h)
Chair / Production Mgr
Email:
yayaalabama@yahoo.com
STC 



Email: thestagtheatreco@yahoo.co.uk
BOX OFFICE


Tel:
07787 72 4440





Email:
stagtheatrecompanyboxoffice@yahoo.co.uk
Best wishes to all our members from your committee :

Alex, Chris, Sandra, Yvette, Anna, Jamie, Lynn, Laura, Victoria and Robert…
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